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Village of South Russell
5205 Chillicothe Road
South Russell, Ohio 44022
    
MAYOR WILLIAM G. KOONS
(440) 338-6700 X224



ALL VILLAGE OFFICES CLOSED TO THE PUBLIC
To ensure the government of the Village can continue to function and serve the needs of the residents of South Russell, the offices of the Village will be closed to the public effective immediately until further notice.  The closure of the Village public buildings will minimize potential COVID-19 exposure and possible transfer.  
BUILDING DEPARTMENT
The department will still be accepting submissions for meetings, applications for building and zoning permits, pavilion permits, etc.  and process them in a timely manner.  A bin has been placed outside the Building Department door with envelopes, paperclips and rubber bands.  Please place your submission/paperwork in the bin (any payments in an envelope, marked with the address of the job and name of contractor and please call to let us know a payment is enclosed).  You can also submit applications by email to building@southrussell.com or call the Building Department at (440) 338-1312 with any questions or concerns.  Items can be placed in the bin during normal Building Department hours Monday thru Thursday 8:00 A.M. – 2:15 P.M. 
FISCAL OFFICE - ADMINISTRATION
The bin outside of the Building Department can be used for anything being dropped off for the Fiscal Office or Administration between 8:00 A.M. – 4:00 P.M. Monday thru Friday.  You can email the Fiscal Officer at fiscalofficer@southrussell.com or call (440) 557-5533 with any questions or concerns.
SERVICE DEPARTMENT
The bin outside the Building Department can be used for anything being dropped off for the Service Department between 8:00 A.M. – 4:00 P.M. Monday thru Friday.  You can email the Street Commissioner at streets@southrussell.com or call (440) 338-6700 x 236 with any questions or concerns.
POLICE DEPARTMENT
The Police Department lobby will be closed for routine walk-in reports until further notice unless an immediate emergency exists. A new online reporting system has been activated where a resident can submit a report to the Police Department without the need for a personal visit. The "Citizen Reporting System" can be found at www.frontlinepss.com/southrussell.
In addition to the online reporting system, non-emergency reports will be taken over the phone. The direct line to the Police Department is 440-338-7611. We will continue providing essential services including lockouts, alarms, and routine calls for service while making every effort to maintain the safety and security of the Village.
There will be NO citizen fingerprinting until further notice. 
__________________
All Village employees will continue to serve in their respective roles as normal.  If you need to speak with someone during this time, please contact us via phone or email.
THANK YOU FOR YOUR COOPERATION AND UNDERSTANDING DURING THIS UNPRECEDENTED TIME.
image1.png
SOUTH
RUSSELL

Village




